

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA

Virginia Employment Commission

Ellen Marie Hess Commissioner

September 5, 2017

Post Office Box 1358 703 East Main Street Richmond, Virginia 23218-1358

received 9/7/17 James L. Mallon

Mr. Jim Mallon Dominion Energy Services, Inc. 707 East Main Street Richmond, Virginia 23219

RE: Dominion Energy Proposed Rooftop Sign 8th & Main Building (707 East Main St)

Dear Mr. Mallon:

In response to Dominion Energy Services, Inc.'s August 1, 2017 letter regarding its proposed rooftop signage replacement at Dominion Energy's 8th & Main Building, the Virginia Employment Commission does not object to the replacement as proposed in the April 3, 2017 ssg. "Signage Recommendations 8th & Main – Richmond" document and more particularly illustrated in the various May 2017 dated Everbrite drawings, so long as the replacement takes place as represented on a weekend and is in compliance with applicable laws, rules and regulations.

However, we are unable to complete the requested form which advocates a position before a governmental body in favor of one private party. We do offer the enclosed letter as an alternative.

Sincerely,

Jeff Ryan

Chief Administrative Officer



Virginia Employment Commission

Ellen Marie Hess Commissioner

September 5, 2017

Post Office Box 1358 703 East Main Street Richmond, Virginia 23218-1358

The Honorable Council of the City of Richmond c/o Department of Planning and Development Review Land Use Administration Division Attention: Mr. Matthew J. Ebinger, AICP 900 East Broad Street, Room 511 Richmond, Virginia 23219

RE: Virginia Electric and Power Company dba Dominion Energy 8th & Main Building Special Use Permit Amendment for Building Sign

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen:

On behalf of the Virginia Employment Commission, the owner of the Virginia Employment Commission Building located at 703 East Main Street that adjoins Dominion Energy's 8th & Main Building located at 707 East Main Street.

This letter confirms that the Virginia Employment Commission does not object to the building signage replacement as proposed in the April 3, 2017 ssg. "Signage Recommendations 8th & Main – Richmond" document and more particularly illustrated in the various May 2017 dated Everbrite drawings provided by Dominion Energy to the Commission, so long as the replacement takes place, as Dominion Energy has represented, on a weekend and is in compliance with applicable laws, rules and regulations.

Sincerely,

Jeff Ryan

Chief Administrative Officer